Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes May 20, 2020 (Held via Video Conferencing)

Board of Health Members Present: Linda Schanne, Charles Wheeler, Jane Carabasi, , Lisa Hamaker, Joan Capuzzi, David Simmons, Kathy Durr, Paul Crotty

BOC Liaison:

Radnor Township School District Liaison:

Radnor Township Health Officer: Marie Carbonara

Health Inspector: Katy Carlomagno

Student Reps: Aanchalika Chauhan, Lean Monty

BOC members Absent: Amit Khanna

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes were approved as submitted from February meeting.

I. Health officers report posted to website.

Township building is in Phase II for reopening. Masks are required with staggered staff on site at no more than 50% occupants. The building is open to the public, 1st floor only with masks required and social distancing in place. Plexiglass is getting installed for township meetings to resume on-site. Parks, trails and fields are all open. Ball courts are closed. PPE has been distributed to the Nursing homes from the county. Discussions regarding the data reporting took place. Jump last week in the numbers due to wide spread testing. In regards to Nursing Home cases, in Delaware County the reporting is 27% of Covid-19 cases are from the Nursing Home population and 80% of the deaths.

County testing for PCR Covid testing is taking place in Upper Darby.

Radnor's Recreation department is planning for virtual and outdoor summer camp programs for the season.

Katy has been reaching out to township restaurants to assist them with the Covid CDC guidelines. No health inspections are taking place at this time.

Radnor township is planning for promoting local businesses and outdoor dining when county goes into green phase.

Main Line Health system has opened for elective surgeries.

II. Old Business:

a. Student projects: Questionnaire was not implemented due to student privacy concerns. Students performed a literature review. They will be presenting their findings at the June BOH meeting. Intervention techniques are still being explored. Social Media campaign for next school year is under consideration.

A. New Business:

Future presentations June-Student Presentation.

Announcements – None

Public Participation: None

Please join next Board of Health meeting: Monday June 15, at 5:30 pm at the township building.